
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 
683-4333 

 
Urban Trails Committee 

 
Minutes 

September 11, 2012 
 

Called to Order 
 
Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by co-chair, Biz Collins.  Those present from the 
Committee were: 
 
 Julie Sabin            Keith Dickerson Biz Collins  Dave Grossman 
 Scott McBrayer Ben Blom  Rosa Brey Jennifer Moore 
 
Also present were Mike Vendegna and Traci Wieland with City of Grand Junction Parks and 
Recreation Department and Michele Rohrbach. 
  
Approval of Minutes – Julie/Keith.  Motion passed. 
 
Announcements – Did introductions around the room.  
 Julie and Dave to attend RFC 9/18 meeting.   
Volunteers needed for Tour of the Moon, October 5th and 6th. 
 
Old Business –  
 
Development Review – Craig was unable to attend.  Julie will see if he will attend next month 
and if so, will put on agenda next month.   
 
Share the Road Task Force – Julie said group had divided into committees and with only $5,000 
not much to work with.  Working a some kind of signage that encourages to ‘Share the Road”.  
Want to have unveiling when whatever type of signage is chosen and put up. 
 
Walking/Bicycle Summit – Date has been set for March 8th at Two Rivers.  Keynote speaker Dan 
Burdin is scheduled.  Working on other speakers (Governor Hickenlooper is being asked to 
participate).  Goal for UTC is for revised Master Plan approval.  Next meeting is October 3rd at 
2:30pm at Ken Simms office. 
 
Grand Valley Bikes – Safe Routes are coming up.  First school will be Dual Immersion 
Academy.  Fruitvale will be in October.  Training PE teachers this Friday to teach Safe Routes to 
school so the program can be carried out at their schools.  Doing a junk ride on September 29th to 
clean up Rim Rock Drive in conjunction with Public Lands Day. 
 
Riverfront – Michele passed around ballots for the trail naming of new “Fruita Section”.  RFC 
and RFF will be having a retreat in Spring for strategic planning of where the group wants to go 
in the next 25 years.  Working on safety and signage – did ride from Clifton Nature Center to 



Botanic Gardens.  Will be doing another ride on the 28th of September for Botanic Gardens to 
end of new section. 
 
IGA – Michele updated what groups presented at the meeting.  Next meeting will be on 
Thursday, December 6th at 7:00am at the BLM office. 
 
There was no further old business. 
 
New Business – Traci and Mike with the City of Grand gave presentation on the Lincoln Park 
update and upgrades.  Mike suggested having Dave Thornton come and talk to UTC. 
 
Public Comment – There was no public present. 
 
Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 7:00pm. 
 
 


